SBC Telecom, Inc.

175 E. Houston Street

San Antonio, Texas  78205

Contact:  Cynthia A. Aiello

Phone:  (916) 454-2360

Email:  Cynthia.Aiello@SBC.COM

February 25, 2005

Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services

Florida Public Service Commission

2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard

Tallahassee, FL.  32399-0850

Re:  Request for State Waiver to Obtain Full Code 

SBC Telecom (SBCT), Inc., respectfully submits this request for approval of a State Waiver to obtain a full code from NeuStar, Inc., for the purpose of 
establishing an LRN for the new Hosted Internet Protocol Communication Services (HIPCS) Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP) switch (TAMTFLTW1MD) serving customers out of the Tampa Central (TampaCen) rate center in Tampa, Florida.
Please note that the attachments to this letter contain Confidential Proprietary Business information that should be treated by the Commission as confidential.

On February 21, 2005, SBCT submitted a Part 1A and a Months to Exhaust (MTE) and Utilization Certification Worksheet – TN Level in the Pooling Administration System (PAS); copies of the Part 1A and MTE worksheet have been attached to this request.  One full code was requested for the TampaCen rate center.  At the completion of the code request, PAS generated an error message indicating that the required utilization level was not met.  SBCT currently has three blocks assigned out of the TampaCen rate center; the 0, 1, and 9 blocks have been established out of SBCTs TAMTFLTWDS0 switch.  The new code that SBCT is seeking would be served out of the TAMTFLTW1MD switch that would be used to provide HIPCS VoIP Service to customers served out of the TampaCen rate center.  Appropriately, the State Waiver Option was selected in PAS.  

The code that is desired for assignment, 813-425, is still shown to be available as of February 25, 2005 according to the NANPA Central Office Code Availability Report.  SBCT plans to donate blocks 0,2-9 out of this code to the Numbering Pool,  retaining only the "1" thousand block for its’ LRN. 

Please feel free to contact Cynthia Aiello if you have any questions regarding this request.

Thank you for your consideration.

s/Cynthia A. Aiello

